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March 10, 2024
Prof. Kim Usher, Editor in Chief, International Journal of Mental Health Nursing, Professor and Head of School, School of Health, University of New England, Armidale, New South Wales, Australia
Re: Manuscript: "Nurse Support nurse": initiating primary mental aid for nurses during Wartime

Dear Prof. Usher,
We wish to submit the above research article for consideration for publication by the International Journal of Mental Health Nursing. 
In this qualitative paper, following the COREQ guidelines for research design, we report on CBT nurses’ experiences and insights in providing mental first aid support for nurses in Israel during the current Israel-Hamas war. Drawing on qualitative focus group discussions and interviews with 22 nurses who participated in the Israeli Mental Health Nurses Association's project developed to provide professional support for all nurses coping with both mental challenges of nursing job and in addition, coping with the stress and negative mental aspects of the war affected all the citizens of the country. We gleaned three main themes in the study: Rationale for mental support project for nurses; Project's challenges; and Lesson's derived from the project. We also identified a total of seven subthemes within these main issues. 

This research offers insights relevant to nurses' clinicians and educators around the globe that may help improve the future development of nurses' mental support programs and assimilate this issue in nursing education programs during routine and crisis time periods. 

We believe that this manuscript aligns with International Journal of Mental Health Nursing aims and scope, as it addresses the lived experiences of nurses’ challenges in a disaster zone. 

We confirm that this work is original and has not been published elsewhere; neither is it currently under consideration for publication elsewhere.

Please address all correspondence concerning this manuscript to the first author, at: ronensegev@tauex.tau.ac.il  
Thank you for your consideration of this manuscript. 
Sincerely,
Ronen Segev PhD, RN; 
Galit Levi MA, RN; 
Jenny Segalovich MA, RN; 
Ludmila Zukin MPH, RN; 
Ahuva Spitz PhD, RN
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